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	Nursery

	Welcome to all the new children who have joined the Nursery this week and we hope you have enjoyed your first week. We have enjoyed continuing with our Winter theme this week in Nursery. We have been modelling how to build a snowman using 2D shapes and introducing the children to appropriate shape names. We have also been measuring scarves, comparing lengths and learning mathematical language to describe different lengths.

	Reception

	
	This week we have been continuing our winter theme and talking about snow and ice. The children have been talking about how to make a snowman, starting with the body and building it up from there. They have enjoyed lots of 'snow themed' activities this week, including painting, counting and sequencing. The children have also enjoyed being introduced to our Outdoor Wildlife Area and are looking forward to visiting the area every week. Please ensure that all the children bring in a suitable change of footwear every Tuesday and Thursday.   

	Year 1

	1
	The children have done a great job adapting to our new time table this week. Our new lessons include: Spanish, ICT, R.E and Guided Reading. During Outdoor Education we used different materials to build a trap to catch the monster from our ‘Not now Bernard’ story. During Literacy we have been writing a list of instructions on how to build the trap using our time words and bossy verbs. We have also been coming up with adjectives to describe the monster and our own made up character. In Maths we have been focusing on measuring weight and using the key vocabulary of heavier and lighter. The children have been using scales to weigh objects and stating whether they are heavier or lighter than one another. The children also went onto the playground to explore measuring length in standard and non-standard units. The children investigated whether it is more accurate for them to measure counting their steps or counting in metres. The children have continued working on their fundamental skills in P.E and focusing on rhythm in dance. Don’t forget to bring in Wellington boots, hats, gloves and scarves on Monday for outdoor education. Thank you to everyone that came to our parent book day!

	Year 2

	2A
	Our topics have changed this week so that in IPC, we are looking at printing patterns which will then help us in Literacy where we are exploring the book, The Queen's Knickers. For Literacy, we are looking at writing letters and have explored how they are structured. We have continued on with exploring animals and their habitats in science and we have looked at food chains and the predator/prey relationship. Finally, everyone is doing amazingly at swimming and I look forward to the progress that we will see over the rest of the year. 

	2D
	In Numeracy, we have begun to explore Data Handling - looking at tally charts, tables and pictograms and other ways of collecting, recording and displaying data. We have begun a new topic in Literacy and are beginning to look at the features of letters. In IPC, we have continued our work on Kings and Queens and this week have been creating repeated pattern designs.

	2K
	The children have had a really busy week in Literacy. They have all completed their adapted stories of The King, The Mice and The Cheese. All children in my class have tried really hard with joining their letters. A big well done to these children. In Numeracy we have started to look at data handling. The children were great at interpreting tally charts and will move on to creating and interpreting pictograms. Super job guys! 
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	Year 3

	3G
	We have started a new unit in Numeracy where the children are learning about data and how to interpret data. This week, we have focused on pictograms. In Science we have been learning about the importance of having a balanced diet. We discussed the 5 food groups and the children created their own food pyramid. The children took great pride in their work and as a result created some fantastic drawings. A special well done to all those children who are consistently reading at home and bringing their reading records into school.

	3O
	In Numeracy this week we have been interpreting data from pictograms and bar charts. We have also been creating our own pictograms using the information we found by asking our classmates what their favourite things were. We hope all the parents who came to the open day really enjoyed seeing what we have been doing in literacy and numeracy. We all tried really hard in our swimming this week and some of us are getting really confident now in the water. Well done to everyone who took part in young voices.

	3R
	This week in 3R we have been learning all about balanced diets and why they are important. We have learnt about the food groups and what each food group gives our bodies. In numeracy we have started our statistics module and have been interpreting pictograms and bar charts. In literacy we have drafted our adventure stories and in IPC we have learnt how rivers shape our landscape.

	Year 4
  4A

In 4A this week, we have been continuing to focus on our class text of Macbeth and, in Literacy, have edited and written a playscript based on the opening of Macbeth. We have also rehearsed and performed a play, focusing on our tone of voice. In Numeracy, we have looked at multiplying numbers mentally, using the distributive law. In IPC we have worked on our Art skills this week, including choosing appropriate colours. 
  4G
In Guided Reading we have been looking at summarising paragraphs of a text by looking for the key nouns and verbs. In Science, we have continued to look at our topic of Solids, Liquids and Gases, focusing on improving how we work scientifically. In Numeracy, we have looked at multiplying numbers using distributive law, as well as looking at word problems that involve multiplication. 
  4P
In Numeracy this week, we have continued to look at converting between decimals and fractions and have also looked at multiplying numbers using a mental method. In Literacy, we have worked hard to complete the final draft of our Macbeth playscript. In IPC we have used Papier Mache within our Art lesson. 


	Year 5

	    5B
	This week, 5B have been busy in maths interpreting and creating our own graphs, focusing on understanding how data is presented. In Literacy this week, we have worked hard to devise our own drama performances. Now that our displays are well underway, we are focusing on our Year 5 assembly ready for Monday 6th February 2017! Keep working hard, 5B. 

	    5C
	This week in 5C, we have been actively involved in creating our own drama pieces, whilst in Maths, we have been working hard to understand how to read and interpret graphs. In IPC, we have continued our work on ‘The Ancient Greeks’ by practising for our play and have been learning even more about our solar system. Great job, 5C! 

	    5J
	In Literacy, we have been looking at diary entries, focusing on features such as hyperbole. In maths, we have been exploring graphs and how to read them. Our afternoons this week have been dedicated to rehearsing Year 5’s assembly on ‘The Ancient Greeks’ and in music we have been creating our own raps. Well done, 5J! 

	Year 6

	    6S
	This week in 6S, we are excited to be ready to plan, draft and edit our WW2 letters. Set 1 have the difficult task of portraying complex emotions within their letters as well as including all the necessary language and structural features. In numeracy, our focus is all things shape. We are looking at their properties, symmetry, coordinates, reflection and translation - a busy week!

	    6T
	This week in Literacy, the children have written letters from the point of view of a character in their World War Two novel. They have considered the purpose of their letter, who they are writing to and the effect this would have on their chosen vocabulary and sentence types. In Maths, they have been looking at shape, reflection, symmetry and coordinates.

	    6N
	This week in 6N we have been focusing on a range of different skills. In maths we have been looking at 2D shapes and their properties, whilst also looking at using co-ordinates. In Literacy we have been writing and editing our formal letter using the novel Goodnight Mister Tom, with a specific focus on formal language and the correct structure.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 27th January 2017








YEAR 5 ASSEMBLY





Year 5 will be performing their Whole Year Group Assembly on the 6th February at 9.00am


















































                                                         Unicef Article: 28


ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY FOR WEEK ENDING 20th JANUARY 2017


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
RJ/2A�
97.67%�
KS2�
5J�
99.33%�
�
REC�
RJ�
97.67%�
Year 3�
3R�
98.97%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
97.24%�
Year 4�
4A/4P�
98.67%�
�
Year 2�
2A�
97.67%�
Year 5�
5J�
99.33%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6N�
97.30%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RS/2D�
1 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
3O/6S�
1 LATE�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RC�
6 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
4P�
11 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
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DORRINGTON DIARY - Dates for your Diary








13th February – Parents’ Evening. Letters to be sent to parents over the next few weeks.


17th February – School closes for Spring half term.


27th February – School commences.





 
























































YEAR GROUP NEWS





Unicef Articles: 12, 28, 29, 31








YEAR GROUP NEWS





Unicef Articles: 3, 18





MESSAGE TO ALL PARENTS





If you would like your child to walk home on their own, please ensure that you put it in writing and hand to the School Office.





If you change your Telephone Numbers or any other details please remember to let the school office know.





SCHOOL FUND CONTRIBUTION





When sending in School Fund money, please make sure you send it in a sealed envelope with your child’s name and class.  School Fund is £15.00 per family per year or alternatively pay £5.00 per term.





BREAKFAST CLUB


�Reminder to parents, Breakfast Club finishes at 8:50am. �Thank you.





WEATHER





In the case of bad weather the school will send a text message out to all parents as to whether school remains open or closed. For further weather updates please visit the school website.





Reception 2017





Reminder - if you have any children whose date of birth falls between the months of September 2012 and August 2013, then please don’t forget that you should have applied for a Reception place at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" �www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions� or please speak to the office staff for an application form.


The deadline was 16th January 2017.
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“Together we are stronger"








